
 

 

 

  

Friday 16th September2022                                    “ Embracing Learning; Inspiring Ambition;                              

St Stephens Community Academy 

Fortnightly Family Newsletter  

www. ststephenscornwall.co.uk            https://twitter.com/ADMAT_SSCA                                                    01566 772170 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
A very warm welcome back to a new school year –and what a historic start it has been with the sad news 
of “The Queen” as she is fondly called by many. The children have been very respectful and curious about 
the  event and the next monarch. We all have lots of questions and so many new things to observe and 
learn about ; indeed for most of us Elizabeth II has been our only monarch. Next Monday 19th our school 
and pre-school will be closed ,a national bank holiday has been declared for the royal funeral. Again a 
royal event that many of us have never seen in our lifetime and time to reflect and talk about the 

ceremony, traditions and our new King. It would be wonderful if you could watch /listen to some of the events with your 
children. 
As usual the children have come back positive, batteries recharged, full of news about their holidays and excited to see 
friends and staff. That said it can also be a tricky time for some children getting used to new teachers ,learning support 
assistants and different class routines. I know they will all settle and soon feel like they’ve ‘always done it like that.” 
Clubs have also started with a fantastic uptake as usual. We do try very hard to consider our free offer of clubs so all ages can 
have access something and all can be included. We have also started our ‘wrap around ‘ care sessions– early morning 
breakfast from 8.00a.m and after school care from 3.15 –5.30. The numbers attending are slowly increasing so if this is 
something you need or are considering please contact the school office. The cost is very competitive and the sessions are run 
by staff well known by the children. Please check out our Facebook page St Stephens Community Academy | Facebook for 
more details or ring the school office. 
I look forward to seeing you on the school gate in the mornings and remember I’m always  happy to discuss any questions or 
concerns. Here’s to a wonderful and productive 2022-2023! 

Maura Furber                           

           School Improvement @Team St Stephens  
This week I was delighted to attend a Governors support and network evening meeting led by our Trust 

Improvement Officer ,Neil Swait. Being a lead Ofsted Inspector Neil keeps all the Trust schools up to date 
on new  legislation, key updates and the role of the leadership team to maintain and embed excellent    

provision for the children we are so lucky to have in our school each day.  
This meeting focused on the new Academy Improvement Plans -our school one has been written and is                               

currently awaiting approval from our CEO and Local Governing Board . Once this has happened it will be placed on the school 
website under the Key Information heading : Academy Improvement.                                                                          

This link below will take you to the current 2021-2022 plan.                                                                                                                      

Welcome to St Stephens Community Academy (ststephenscornwall.co.uk)  
The main priorities for 2022-23 will be  

• Continue to improve writing progress and attainment across the school. 
• Further develop subject leadership to embed good teaching and learning for all pupils with a focus on                                            

SEND provision . 
• Developing a Climate Curriculum so pupils are more informed and prepared for future sustainable devel-

opments . 
• Embed the latest Keeping Children Safe in Education changes into everyday school practices including re-

cruitment, training and low-level concern management. Target attendance and embed good behaviour 
strategies across the school. 

• Improve the effectiveness and sustainability of our Local Governing Body.  

Mrs. Maura Furber -Headteacher 

https://www.facebook.com/TeamSSCA
https://www.ststephenscornwall.co.uk/web/academy_improvement_/205062


Welcome Back to Pre-School. 
We hope you have all enjoyed the summer holidays and the glorious weather we 

were given. The team have been busy throughout the holidays preparing the room 
ready for what we are sure will be a fantastic year. We have received some kind do-
nations of handmade boot racks and drawstring bags, we think the children will be 

very impressed and will enjoy the opportunity of independence 
they bring. 

 
Community and Inheritance – Who am I? is our theme this   

term so we have asked children to bring in photos of family, 
pets and things they enjoy doing, to share at group times and 
give us a chance to really get to know each other. The children 

have been independently choosing resources to complete self portraits. 
 

 We started the first week off with a favourite book of ours, Owl Babies, a story 
about three owlets that wake up one night to find their mother gone, worry about 

her absence, but are then elated when she returns. We 
get very excited about books and have created a super 

area to relax and read together. 
We’re also working on building up our strength in our fine 

motor skills and developing those …. 
‘funky fingers!’      

Going for Gold. 

This year we are gathering evidence and preparing our proposal to apply for UNICEF Gold status. We have been 
immensely proud to be a Silver Children’s Rights school but due to the CV19 lockdown we were unable to                     

register our interest sooner before the closing date. This year we are ready! 

 This week the children in each class have fairly elected two representatives to join the                                    
‘Steering Committee’ . Our School Values of  Confidence , Advocacy and Leadership in action. This group of                    

children will be responsible for sharing news and updates, leading and representing the voice of the child across 
the school. This role is also combining the Eco Councillors and Pupil Forum this year. It is such a huge                            

responsibility that we agreed this committee should encompass all these aspects to link with our curriculum    
developments. One strong team to represent our wonderful school. 

This means the House Captains will now take on the important responsibility of organising, planning and                        
co-ordinating any charity event across the school. 

The School Values and the ‘Rights’ of all children are discussed and displayed and practiced every day in our 
school. With this is mind we have decided to have 

a special “Going for Gold” lunch table every                  
Friday . One child from each class will be chosen 

to share their lunch with Mrs Furber .They will be 
chosen because they  demonstrate our  School 

Values and school UNICEF expectations on a daily 
basis.                                                                  

 We recognise , notice and celebrate those                 
children that demonstrate their best endeavours 

every day.  

“This week was the first week we selected                     
children to eat at the ‘Going for Gold’ table and it 
was an absolute  privilege to share my lunch with 

them all.” Mrs Furber 

. 



House Captains officially take up new Position. 

It seems it’s the time in history for new starts: a new Monarch , a new 

Prime Minister and at school level new House Captains. We are delighted 

that these four individuals have been elected by the school community to                     

represent our team both within school and in the wider community.                

Democracy in action! 

Please see their message to the children they are proud to lead. 

Dear Team St Stephens 

Hi! As most of you already know we are your new House Captains.                   

We will always listen to your questions and put forward your ideas. We promise to respect everyone's views 

equally and continue to make this a fun and enjoyable place to learn and 

grow. We will do our best to  encourage and support you through every-

thing; we aim to bring happiness , mutual respect and inclusion for all. We 

plan to organise amazing events and are proud to represent our school in the 

community.  

Thank you for the opportunity.  

Yours sincerely 

Chloe (Castle), Poppy( Roundhouse), Ayla (Zig Zag) and Charlie (Priory)   

How do things move? Exploring forces- pushing and pulling 

  

This week in Science Class 7 

have had fun discovering how 

things move. We discovered 

that if we put a car down on the 

floor it stayed still but we could 

make it move by pushing it. To 

make it go further we found we 

could push it harder or let the 

car go down a ramp. We also found that the higher the ramp, 

the further the car went. 

Outside we had fun finding out different ways to make things move. The scooter boards moved down 

a slope easily but we had to push with our legs quite hard to get up the slope. When we used a rope 

we could pull ourselves up the slope quite easily.  

We discovered we could 

use push or pull to make 

lots of things move- tyres, 

cable drums and even our-

selves across the trim 

train. 



Climate Curriculum  
 

This year one of our key priorities is further developing 

the curriculum we offer at St Stephens .The 

Department for Education believe every school should 

be committed to sustainable development to prepare 

pupils for the future  

By next year it will be a statutory requirement to have Climate Change 

taught as part of published school curriculum. At St Stephens we have always 

prided ourselves on our outside learning and keeping the children up to date 

with current events-climate change has been in the news  for many years 

now. The curriculum will link particularly to our science and geography  

knowledge and skills.  

Year Five are very excited to be the first class chosen to trial the new Climate 

Curriculum that Ms. Gilbert is coordinating .  This week, in our first lesson, we examined the floods in Pakistan.  We 

then looked at what can cause flooding.  Flooding can be caused by both rising sea levels and increasingly extreme 

weather events.  Then, we looked at boat 

building and using scientific methods to 

create, test and improve rafts that we made 

out of Lego.  

 
 
 
 

Our long term aims are: 
• Children can demonstrate a better understanding of the human impact on 

our planet and their place and responsibility within it. 

• To broaden pupils’ knowledge and life skills to support capability assured 
individuals with a shared ethos. 

• To save resources such as energy and water to save our schools significant sums of money.  

• Pupils are more informed and prepared for future sustainable developments  

• To engage our pupils in their learning, thereby improving motivation and behaviour, and also promote a 
healthy school environment and lifestyles. 

 

St Stephens Lionesses 

We are delighted that so many KS2 girls (Y3-Y6) have joined 

Plymouth Argyle coaches on a Friday lunchtime in our new 

girls football club we are proud to offer. We have 26 pupils 

who have attended to date and who knows if one day we may see some or even all of them representing 

their country in world sporting events. It has to start somewhere! 

This club is free to join -simply come with some kit and football boots/trainers every Friday. Shin pads 

are also recommended 

but not essential-  your 

enthusiasm and team-

work is. 

 

 

. 



Ground Force Team 

We would like to say a HUGE thank you to the group of parents who were 

able to join Mr. Gilbert this week to clear our garden area around the 

raised beds and  polytunnels. As you are  

probably aware we were  unfortunately the  vic-

tims of senseless vandalism during the sum-

mer holidays and many things were                  

damaged and broken. We are currently awaiting further communication 

with our insurance  company  who were equally saddened by these                     

incidents.  

One area targeted was the garden ;polytunnels the outside sail and   equipment in sheds were broken. 

Originally the parents were going to come and help Mr. Gilbert to dismantle the polytunnel cover and 

replace with a new one but we have been advised that contractors will be provided to do this for us via 

the insurance company.  

 They have done a fantastic job and it’s now ready for the children to start using again during their        

outside learning and once DEFRA lift the avian prevention zone we will be able to have chickens back on 

site ASAP. Their ‘home’ is cleared  and waiting for them. THANK YOU  Helen, David and BingBing for giv-

ing your time.-its very much appreciated by us all. 

The grounds are an enormous on going project and we would love to invite you and community               

members in half termly to help maintain them and work with our children to plant and grow                        

vegetables and flowers and care for our beautiful environment. We’ll be in touch 

when the next  morning is planned. 

We would also like to say the most ENORMOUS thanks to Launceston Rotary 

Club . Once again their kindness and support has been overwhelming. Within 

minutes of the Facebook page sharing the sad news of the vandalism they got in 

touch with us and offered help. They have donated £500 to St Stephens to                 

support repair work , develop our gardens and ,when the time is right, buy new 

school chickens. To date we have invested in two new wheelbarrows ,  replacement covers  and are 

costing new raised beds. THANK YOU  to our dear friends at Rotary. 

We have also been visited  this week by  John Ellison from Launceston In Bloom  who is very keen to  

bring his team to St Stephens to support us– amazing news indeed. What a wonderful community we 

have.  

 

Head Lice Are Not Nice….but anyone can get them! 

 

Please can you check and treat your children’s hair if necessary this  bank holiday                   

weekend . We have had reports  from several families across the school that head 

lice are doing the rounds! If left untreated they really do become a bigger issue .  

Thank you for your support in this itchy matter! 

 



Reading For Pleasure  

Physical Education in Year 2 

This half term Year 2 are working with Arena to learn and improve our                      

fundamental skills.  These are locomotor skills such as running, skipping,                    

jumping and hopping and manipulative skills such as catching, kicking and 

throwing. Great Communication and Determination Values in action at the   

beginning of a new term .  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                

 

 

 

 

 

 


